
  New Jersey Veterans Memorial Home at Menlo Park, 132 Evergreen Road , Edison, NJ 08818    732-452-4100 

CEO’s Message 

Lisa Kranis, LNHA, MPA CDP  

Chief Executive Officer 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to      
formally introduce myself, my name is Lisa 
Kranis, CEO.  I have had the pleasure of 
meeting many of our residents, families 
and staff over the past couple of months.  
Here is a little bit about my background.  I 
hold a Bachelor’s degree in Public Administration and a Master’s 
degree in Public Administration with a concentration in Health Care 
Administration. I received my Nursing Home Administrator License 
(LNHA) in 2004. I have lead facilities in both the for-profit and          
non-profit arena, running long term care, assisted living, independent 
living and post-acute rehabilitation.  I have a progressive track record 
of success in turn around operations, deficiency free surveys, cost  
containment, quality of care, excellence in both customer service,    
employee relations and team building. I serve you in honor of my late 
father, Marinus Lalumia, a very proud United States Marine Corps  
Veteran, I am very excited to serve those who have served our        
country.  
 

I reside in Randolph with my husband of 31 years Jeff, our 2 children, 
Alexander and Jordyn and our dog Bella.   

 

The Bowlers to Veterans Link (BVL) 
donated $15,912.00 to purchase a new 
Bingo machine and an Omnicycle for 

the Rehabilitation Gym 

Carmine Zulli celebrated his 100th 
Birthday with family and friends. 

 

 

Michelle Prunty, STPA on National 
Puzzle Day with Residents Francis 

DeGulis and Victor Schettino. 

Gerard Fernandez made a generous donation in memory of 
WWII Disabled Veteran George Vosseler for the 

renovation of the Resident Library. 



Resident Council News 
 

Our Resident Council Meetings are held on the 4th Thursday of every 

month at 10:30 a.m. in Town Square.  At times, additional meetings 

are scheduled to inform you of urgent information.  Resident Council 

provides a formal line of communication between Residents and the 

Administrative staff.  We share information on what is going on in the 

home from our perspective.  Administration needs to know those    

areas in which our needs are or are not being met.  It is important to 

attend these meetings to hear important information about the home 

as well as to voice our concerns. 

 

If you are unable to attend the meeting, you can speak with your     

Resident Council Unit Representative to bring concerns to the       

meeting.  Each unit has a Representative (or two). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We look forward to working with administration and all of the        

Residents of the Home to make this the most wonderful place to live.      

Be sure to join us for our next meeting which is scheduled for      

Thursday, March 23, 2023 in Town Square.   

CENSUS 

 
WWII 

Men– 15    Women– 0 
 

Korea 
Men– 47    Women– 0 

 

Vietnam 
Men– 59     Women– 3 

 

Gulf 
Men– 1      Women– 0 

 
Peacetime 

Men– 21     Women– 1 
 

Veteran Spouse 
Women–  39 
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Jerry Luna,  
Resident Council President & Eagle Unit Representative 

James Hauck,  

Resident Council  

Vice President  

& Independence Unit 

Representative 

William O’Hara 
Freedom Unit  

Peter Insalaco 
Independence Unit  

Representative 

Mary Ann Vullo 
Liberty Unit Representative James Crowley 

Eagle Unit Representa-

John Prebula 
Liberty Unit Representative 



Chaplain Chats 
Dr. Rev. Glory Thomas 
NJVMH– Menlo Park Chaplain 
 
 

Since I began my work as your 
chaplain nine months ago, I 
have had the privilege of       
meeting most of you in person, 
listening to some of the joys 
and concerns, and provide  
spiritual and emotional support 
to residents and families in 
times of such needs.  I am 
grateful to all of you for       
accepting my visits, sharing of 
your memories of the good 
times and not-so-good times. 
You have enriched my life in 
more ways than I can explain 
in a few words.  I look forward 
to spending more time with you as time goes on.  
 
We have many religious activities that you can participate regardless 
of your religious upbringing and prior affiliations. Worship services 
are conducted at 1:15 pm every Sunday in the Town Square which is 
open to all. You can join the worship services either in person or 
through your TV channel 3.  A Catholic Mass is conducted at 1:15 pm 
every Monday in the Town Square. (If you are unable to attend the 
mass in person, and would like to receive communion in your room, 
please let me know by Monday morning at 10 am so that                 
arrangements can be made).  Very recently, we have started a Bible 
study hour with the chaplain.  The Bible study is held at 10 am every 
Wednesday in the chapel and is open to all (no prior knowledge or   
familiarity with the Bible is required).  
 
Besides these weekly programs, we also conduct memorial services 
every quarter to celebrate and memorialize our residents who have 
claimed their eternal homes.  It is a time for everyone to come         
together not only to celebrate the accomplishments of those who have 
journeyed ahead of us, but also to find closures and provide support to 
their families who often attend the service.   
 
I am open to new ideas and suggestions to improve the quality of      
pastoral care that you are receiving at this facility.  My doors are open 
(knock, please!) to you always and if you cannot make the trip to the 
chaplain’s office, you may call extension x 4260 to reach me.   
 
Blessings,  
Chaplain Glory 
  

Special Religious 
Services & Programs 

 
 

Christian Service 
Sundays 

1:00 pm in Town Square 
 

Bible Study  
Wednesdays  

10:00 am in the Chapel 
 

Jewish Services 
Fridays 

11:00 am in the Chapel 
 

March 6 
1:15 pm Roman Catholic Mass 

 
March 13 

1:15 pm Roman Catholic Mass 
 

March 20 
1:15 pm Roman Catholic Mass 

 
March 27 

1:15 pm Roman Catholic Mass 

In Remembrance 
 

Love Lives On 
 

Those we love are never really 
lost to us - we feel them in so 

many special ways- 
through friends they always 

cared about and dreams they 
left behind, in beauty that they 
added to our days... in words of 

wisdom we still carry with us 
and memories that never will be 

gone... Those we love are never 
really lost to us - For everywhere 

their special love lives on. 
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Dr. Rev. Glory Thomas 

Photo: Paul Congiusta, I.T. 
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Activities in Action 
Alexandria Warren, CTRS, CMDCP 
Assistant Supervisor of Recreation 

 
 
Spring is in the air, especially with this mild winter we have had.  Spring       
officially begins on March 20th.  With spring comes daylight savings time, 
don’t forget to “Spring Ahead” and turn your clocks forward one hour on     
Sunday, March 12th. We have many activities and trips planned for the        
season. 
 
We are kicking off the month with Read Across America Day on March 2nd with our first meeting of 
the Menlo Park Book Club.  The meeting will be at 10:00 am in the Library and will be a planning 
meeting to get us started. It’s a great way to observe this day and Dr. Suess’s Birthday by diving into 
some great books.  Friday, March 17th is St. Patrick’s Day where everyone is Irish for the day.  Be 
sure to wear green and join our festive activities!  Michael Hannigan will continue his annual tradition 
of playing the bagpipes in the morning in Town Square at 10:00 am.  In the afternoon, we will be     
entertained by Brian Szura, the Irish Fiddler at 2:00 pm in Town Square.  We will continue to have 
our Monday night, Tuesday & Thursday afternoon bingos with a few extra mixed in from our          
generous organizations.  We have Larry Alter, Angela, Joe Paris, Keith Franklin, Lou B, Al & Deb and 
Everything Good scheduled this month to entertain you, be sure to check the calendar for days and 
times. 
 

We have many trips coming up this month including lunch at  D’Italia’s, Carteret AL Spaghetti Dinner, 
Lunch & Bingo at Lakehurst VFW and Edison AL Post 435, and the Wind Creek and Parx Casinos, 
just to name a few.  Trip sign up is done through your Recreation Assistant two weeks prior to the     
upcoming month.  Be sure to see your Recreation Assistant if you would like to go on trips. 
 

If you have any suggestions or ideas for activities or trips, please join us at our Monthly Activity    
Planning Meeting held the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 1:00 pm in Town Square.  This month ’s 
meeting is on March 8th, 2023. 
 

The barber/beautician will now be providing services Mondays and Wednesdays as a trial to see if 
there is a need for 2 days per week.  If you would like to make an appointment for a haircut or beauti-
cian services, please stop by my office or let your Recreation Assistant know and I will be happy to 
make an appointment for you.  Families may call me at 732-452-4159 to make an appointment for 
your loved one. 
The Recreation Department is here to provide assistance with your leisure needs.  We work directly 
with the NJ State Library for the Blind and Xavier Society to provide audio books for Residents      
wishing to use this service.  These audio books are not exclusively for visually impaired individuals.  
There are other circumstances for someone to qualify for the service such as not being able to hold a 
book to read.  If you would like to inquire about receiving audio books, please see me or your        
Recreation Assistant to start the process. 
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MENLO PARK SNAP SHOT 

Residents enjoyed a nostalgic 
lunch at the Skylark Diner in     
Edison.  They enjoyed classic  

diner food including milkshakes 
and sang happy birthday to Tony 

for his 100th Birthday.  Thank 
you to Karen Shanley, STPA for 
making this trip so memorable. 

In honor of Black History 
Month, Victor Marshall   
visited our home with a  
musical presentation on 

Percussion through Africa.  
The presentation was very 
educational and entertain-
ing.  Resident Ron Wieder 
enjoyed it so much he came 

up and tried some of the    
instruments. 

Residents were honored by the 
Quilts of Valor organization in 
January with a presentation of 
beautifully handmade quilts.  

The quilts were made by      
members of the Turtle Creek 
Peacemakers.  Each quilt was 
handcrafted by three people 

from the tri-state area.           
Residents were humbled by the 

gratitude shown during the 
presentation. 
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New Jersey Veterans Memorial Home at Menlo Park 
Important Contacts 

 

Lisa Kranis, Interim CEO   732-452-4102 
Lisa.kranis@dmava.nj.gov 
 

Melissa Hickey, Interim Director of Nursing 732-452-4270 
Melissa.hickey@dmava.nj.gov 
 

Shelly McGhee, Assistant Business Manager 732-452-4166 
Shelly.mcghee@dmava.nj.gov 
 

Sanjukta Barry, Director of Social Services 732-452-4229 
Sanjukta.barry@dmava.nj.gov 
 

Jennifer Passafiume, Social Worker  732-452-4228 
Sarah Clemente, Social Worker   732-452-4176 
Christina Merlin,  Social Worker   732-452-4291 
 

Ed Weisenhorn, Admissions Officer  732-452-4272 
Ed.weisenhorn@dmava.nj.gov 
 

Christine Caratozzolo, Director of Recreation 732-452-4258 
Christine.caratozzolo@dmava.nj.gov 
 

Alexandria Warren, Assistant Director of Recreation 732-452-4159 
Alexandria.warren@dmava.nj.gov 
 

Marissa Konopka, Volunteer Director  732-452-4236 
Marissa.konopka@dmava.nj.gov 
 

Rev. Glory Thomas, Chaplain   732-452-4260 
Glory.thomas@dmava.nj.gov 

Social Service News 

The Social Service Department is here to assist residents of the home      
identify resources to meet their individual needs.  Our social workers act as 
a liaison between residents and the home.  They assist in contacting and    
utilizing the home’s resources on the residents behalf.  Our social workers 
provides a physical environment that is supportive while fostering a posi-
tive self-image for residents through social contact, independence, and            
decision-making opportunities. Under the direction of our new Social       
Service Director, Sanjukta (Sandy) Barry, we have 4 social workers here to 
work with our residents and their families.  Sarah Clemente covers the   
Freedom Unit and Eagle Unit rooms 500-507, Christina Merlin covers the 
Liberty Unit and Eagle Rooms 511-531 and Jennifer Passafiume covers the 
Independence Unit, the Old Glory Unit and Eagle Unit rooms 537-554.  
Their contact information is noted in the box below. 
 

Grievance Process:  We recognize that sometimes issues occur and need to 
be addressed in a formal manner.  The grievance process is very important 
to us.  If you or your loved one feel you may need to file a grievance, please 
contact your social worker immediately so that they can assist you with the 
process.  We will work with you to obtain a resolution to your grievance in 
a timely manner.  If you feel that your grievances are not being addressed, 
you have the right to call the New Jersey Office of the Ombudsman at (646) 
781-4083 for further investigation. 
 

March is National Social Workers month.  Be sure to thank your Social 
Worker for all of the assistance they provide throughout the year. 
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Culinary Corner 
Kenneth Aravich, Food Service Supervisor 
 
Greetings from the Kitchen. We want to hear from you! Please let us know 
what you think. Tell us about your favorite meals, and the meals that are not 
your favorite as well. Let us know about our mistakes, and how we can strive 
to do better. A great place to do that is at our Menu Planning Meeting. The 
meeting is held in the Water’s Edge dining room on the first Wednesday of 
each month at 1:30PM. 
 
We have some new exciting meals coming up to celebrate some of our upcoming holidays, such as 
Ravioli with a Vodka Cream Sauce with fresh asparagus, served with a delicious Red Velvet Cake 
for Valentine’s Day.  Fried chicken, macaroni and cheese served with a silky chocolate cream pie.  
Jambalaya with Shrimp and Andouille Sausage served with a homemade peach cobbler. We will be 
introducing some new items such as, sweet potato fries, Chicken Cordon Bleu Sandwich, Hot       
Pastrami Sandwich, Rice Pudding and Tiramisu.   
 
If you have any special requests, please let a Food Service Worker know. We will try to do         
whatever we can to accommodate you. Always remember that we will need to stay within any diet 
restrictions that you may have. So, make a friend in Food Service, we are here to help.  Don’t for-
get if you do not wish to eat the main menu or substitute item you can always order a delicious        
sandwich of the day.  We have the following sandwiches; ham and cheese , tuna fish , grilled 
cheese, peanut butter and jelly, cream cheese and jelly, or just a simple cheese sandwich.  If you are 
not in the mood for a sandwich, we have pizza or a hot dog for you to choose from. 

 

Strike! 
Karen Shanley, STPA 
 
On Thursday, January 12th we finally made our way to the Linden Lanes   
Bowling Alley.  Due to many reschedules, our Veterans finally hit the lanes in 
pursuit of a “Turkey.” 
 
One of our Veterans Home Residents, Milton Fitzgerald was an All-Time Pro 
Bowler, playing for many years.  He was ecstatic to be back in his familiar   
surroundings.  The sound of the pins being knocked down, the smell of the 
fried food at the snack bar and all the happy bowlers playing the game brought 
back many fond memories.  He was so happy to see that the sport is still so 
popular with all 24 lanes being played at 11:00 am.  Another Resident,          
Herminio Acevedo, had also visited the Linden Lanes back in the day and was 
happy to just sit and watch to remember all the memories that he had from the 
past. 
 

Resident Joe Blondo of the Freedom Unit shared some of his bowling techniques.  His wife, Rita Blondo 
scored higher than Joe which we were sure to point out on the scoreboard!  Strikes, spares, we didn’t care.  
We laughed, reminisced, and had a wonderful day before boarding the bus to go back to our Home.  They 
say that getting a “Turkey”, 3 strikes in a row is the highest achievement.  We didn’t need a “Turkey” to 
achieve the great feeling that we all had being at the lanes enjoying each other and the game. 

Milton Fitzgerald 
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VETERAN SPOTLIGHT 
Anthony Orsini– Liberty Unit 

 Anthony Orsini, WWII Veteran turned 100 on February 15th, 2023.  The 
Deputy Commissioner of Veterans Affairs, Vincent Solomeno, presented 
Anthony with a framed letter and Challenge Coin from Brigadier General 
Lisa Hou, The Adjutant General for the State of New Jersey.   
 
Anthony was one of the “Forgotten 500” in Operation Halyard in 1944.      
Anthony spent 5 weeks sheltered by villagers behind enemy lines in           
Yugoslavia.  In August through December of 1944, 
the Office of Strategic Services set out to recover the 
500 US and Allied airmen during a daring,   top-secret 
airlift named Operation Halyard.   
 
Anthony has been a Resident at the NJ Veterans 
Home for 7 years and enjoys participating in the many 
activities and trips the home has to offer.  He enjoys 
socializing with his fellow Residents and enjoys    
talking about his experience in the Service. 

Valentine’s Day & a Special Birthday Celebration 

 

Love was in the air at Menlo Park this         
Valentine’s Day.  Josephine LaBruno turned 
102 years old and received so much love from 
her family, Residents and staff at the            
Valentine’s Day/ Birthday Party.  Residents 
enjoyed music by Lou B and made Josephine’s 
day extra special by serenading her with a 
beautiful song. 
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Volunteer News 
Marissa Konopka, Volunteer Services Coordinator 
 

Volunteers are a vital part of our recreation program here at the Veterans Home.  
Volunteers provide the much needed assistance to our Recreation Assistants for     
programs and one to one interactions with our Residents. 
 
The Volunteer Program is fully back open and we are happy to have all of our 
wonderful individual and group volunteers back in the house!  We still maintain 
strict Covid-19 regulations for volunteers and groups to come in.  They are as  follows: 
 
1.  All members are required to perform a Covid-19 screening upon entry at the entrance kiosk.  This       
involves temperature check and Covid-19 related questions. 
2.  All members are required to have a rapid Covid-19 rapid test at our in house lab, wait 15 minutes for 
result before performing or interacting with Residents. 
3.  All members must be fully Covid-19 vaccinated including one booster.  Proof of the vaccines must be 
provided via a copy of the vaccination card or print out from the Docket App. 
4.  All members must wear a KN-95 mask and eye protection.  We provide this for them.  During the       
performance, the singers can take their masks and eye protection off and will perform behind a clear plastic 
screen. 
 
If you would like to resume volunteering, please give me a call at 732-452-4236.  If you would like to sign 
up to be a new volunteer, go to our website:  Menlo Park (nj.gov) .  We are in need of Recreation volunteers 
that assist with bringing residents to activities and assisting with scheduled programs.  We are also in need 
of Friendly Visitors, Library volunteers, Horticulture volunteers, and Arts & Crafts volunteers. 
 
Thank you to our community that was so generous this past holiday season giving us an abundance of       
personal care items for our Residents.  The Gift shop is now our “Donation Shop.”  This is used for        
Residents to independently “shop” for the items that they need, free of charge.  The shop is open              
sporadically because we do not have daily coverage from our volunteers.  The shop is open every Thursday 
morning and Thursday evening.  If you are interested in volunteering in the shop, please reach out to me to 
schedule some hours.  If any of the Residents are in need of items, please see myself or someone in        
Recreation and we would be happy to assist you. 

 

Wish List 2023 

To Make a Donation Please Contact Marissa Konopka at  

732-452-4236 or Marissa.konopka@dmava.nj.gov 

Please make all checks payable to: 

Men’s & Women’s        

Body Spray 

Sunscreen Fanny Packs 

Electric Razors Talking Watches “Smpl” Music Players 

Travel Neck Pillows Large Face Watches Body Wash 

Men’s 3X Clothing 

Sweat Pants/ Sweat Shirts 

Men’s 4X Clothing 

Sweat Pants/ Sweat Shirts 

Velcro Closure Shoes 

OrthoFeet Brand 

 

https://www.nj.gov/military/veterans/memorial-homes/menlo-park/
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